Fourteen months ago the NT News reported that unnamed three people had died in a house fire in the Kulaluk community, with another critically injured (“A third body in burnt out house”, NT News, November 3, 2014). There was no follow up report identifying the victims or giving more details, except that the same report mentioned “a group of people was seen running from the blaze.” 

Despite the lack of media curiosity, one would think that such a tragic loss of life would warrant a full and open coronial investigation at a later date. How did these people die? Were there smoke detectors? Was the fire deliberately lit or preventable? Who were the people running from the scene? Or is it that Aboriginal lives are not valued by the authorities? Due to the lack of information available, the public must assume the latter.

The Minister for Police and Emergency Service has refused to answer my questions on the matter, only replying that “the lives of every Territorian are important to this Government” and that “a thorough fire and police investigation was carried out into this unfortunate event in the Kulaluk Community.” If so, why hasn't there been full public disclosure? In this regard the media also has been negligent. Or have I missed something?

Yours sincerely

Dr Bill Day
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